
 

ABN 72 000 023 012  

The Royal Australian Institute of Architects trading 

as Australian Institute of Architects  

1/19a Hunter Street Hobart 

TAS 7000  

P: (03) 6214 1500 

tas@architecture.com.au 

architecture.com.au  

MEDIA RELEASE  

Sunday, August 23, 2020  

Re: New Town Road Proposed Development  

 

Shamus Mulcahy, President, Tasmanian Chapter, Australian Institute of Architects: 

Members of the Tasmanian Chapter of the Australian Institute of Architects (the Institute) 

have made contact with the Chapter regarding the proposed development at 48-52 New 

Town Road.  

The Institute promotes quality, responsible and sustainable design that is appropriate to its 

location. The Institute is supportive of the City of Hobart’s Urban Design Advisory Panel and 

would like to reaffirm the importance of the expert advice that is provided by this panel when 

assessing applications.  

The Institute is supportive of projects that address the planning scheme, are appropriate in 

height and scale to the surrounding neighbourhood, respect the heritage of their context, have a 

social licence, and positively contribute to the built environment and the community.  

The community wants sensitive design and planning processes we can trust.  It is vital the 

expert opinion of the City of Hobart’s Urban Design Advisory Panel is not ignored. 

 

For media enquiries contact:  

Jennifer Nichols 

Executive Director, Tasmanian Chapter, Australian Institute of Architects  

P. 03 6214 1500 | M. 0409 216 526  

jennifer.nichols@architecture.com.au  

The Australian Institute of Architects is the peak body for the architectural profession, representing 11,500 

members across Australia and overseas. The Institute actively works to improve the quality of our built 

environment by promoting quality, responsible and sustainable design. Learn more about the Institute, log on to 

www.architecture.com.au.  


